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Last week’s transfer meeting to The Northcott Society at Parramatta was a great success. Twenty three members attended and we were treated to a thoroughly enjoyable evening hosted by Glen Gardner, CEO and Jacqueline Booth, Fund Raising Manager. 

The visit included an introduction, by Glen Gardner, who provided us with the history of the organisation and its links with Rotary, and a tour of the new facilities, escorted by Peter Blackburn, Equipment Services Manager and Ian Ferguson, Property Services Manager. The new building, nearing completion for Northcott, is purpose-built to serve the needs of the clients. 
Following the tour, we enjoyed a superb meal and a presentation by Jacqueline Booth, who told us some stories about successes achieved with the clients.

The following is an extract from the Rotary archives.  It is a brief history of the Rotary Club of Parramatta.
“Parramatta was not the bustling city it is today, in 1926, when Rotary came to the then market town. The highlight of Parramatta's week was the auction on Mondays and Thursdays of livestock, vegetables, fruit and goods of all kinds. Businesses were locally owned and business leaders lived in Parramatta, making it a fertile place for Rotary ideals.

Representatives from the Rotary Club of Sydney came in 1926 and met prospective Rotarians at the historic Woolpack Hotel. Twelve prospective Rotarians were identified and a further meeting was arranged for the following week. 
HW Sheppard and JC Browning worked tirelessly during this week, and the required number of 20 members was achieved. 
A submission was made to Rotary International, and the Rotary Club of Parramatta was officially admitted on 20 June 1926, with HW (Hank) Sheppard a well respected local solicitor as Charter President.
The Club supported local needs, but its greatest efforts, during its early years, were directed to supporting the Rotary Club of Sydney's great initiative in establishing the NSW Crippled Children's Society. The Parramatta Club established a class for crippled children in Parramatta using the hall at St Andrew's Presbyterian Church, with volunteer Rotary drivers for transport. The Northcott School for Crippled Children later absorbed this class.

One of the unique features of the club was the great fellowship, together with the members’ singing. Two members, Jack Ritchie and Harry Grainger, who had fine voices, provided leadership, and it is recorded in notices that the Club choir met for practice on Monday evenings in preparation for the Wednesday meetings.

The Club did not live unto itself. It soon sponsored new clubs at Bathurst and Burwood. Despite this, it grew to over 100 members because of the large area covered. It continued to support the growth of new clubs, two of which are in Parramatta: Parramatta North (now Parramatta City) in 1972, and, in joint sponsorship with Parramatta City, the Rotary Club of Parramatta Daybreak in 1992.

There was no greater occasion in the early life of the Rotary Club of Parramatta than 10 April 1935, when Paul and Jean Harris visited the Club. The Carolean Reception Centre and Roxy Theatre were the scenes for Rotarians and spouses (separately, of course, as was the custom of the time) to greet Rotary's founder and his wife - it was a grand occasion for all. A tree planted by Paul on that day in Prince Alfred Park bears testimony to this visit.

After World War II, the City of Parramatta changed from its earlier market day, semi-rural image, to a thriving financial, retail and administrative centre. As many older residences were acquired, Rotarians tended to move to the adjoining northern suburbs. This has changed the earlier, residential, family-centred club, to a more business-centred club, with both male and female members. The Club has continued to sponsor other clubs rather than maintain its once-large membership.

All aspects of service continue to be strongly emphasized, with rewards for vocational achievement, a steady flow of exchange students, interest in the worthy causes of the city and meetings that are always worthy of the Object of Rotary. 
One of the highlights each year is the highly respected Public Speaking Competition for the ES & AM Clift Shield. The late EM Clift, the donor of the shield, was a club member continuously for 63 years (1928-1991). This competition for secondary students has greatly assisted many young people in the art of public speaking.

In 2001, the Rotary Club of Parramatta celebrated 75 years of service to the Parramatta community, as well as worldwide programs of Rotary, with a special, very well-attended function. A host of memories was recalled. There was also an opportune dedication to future service.
The Rotary Club of Parramatta has been an important part in the life of the City of Parramatta. This will continue, in conjunction with the other two Parramatta Clubs, to be a positive and enriching influence in that city's future and the wider programs of Rotary.

Have a good week 

Keith
Tonight’s Guest Speaker
Ben Starr
“Radio Practices of Today”
Directors’ Reports

Club Service

Keith Byrn

Keith will have the Child Protection forms this week and would like all members to sign, unless anyone has a specific reason for not doing so.

Stephen Taylor has announced a “Beach Boys” theatre party, to be held on 6th October, ($95 pp).

As well as this, a Tom Burlinson “Frank Sinatra” special at Star City on Thursday 2nd October at 8.00 pm ($55 pp) and a trip to see “The Blue Room” at the Theatre Royal, starring Sigrid Thornton, on Tuesday 23rd September ($70 pp) were offered to members. Commitment sheets were distributed.
Community Service 2

Roy Schmidt

Garry Pearce handed out a couple of weeks ago, a list of community groups which members should contact to help with the success of the Community Chest program.
Members’ Announcements

It was announced by President Keith that Domenico Alvaro’s home in Bowral had won a “Sydney Morning Herald” award, and was featured in the “Domain” section of the paper. Congratulations to builder Domenico, for excellence in his trade.

Domenico’s natural modesty would prevent him from utilizing the “Happy Bucks” segment of the meeting to boast about his own success, we feel sure.

Holroyd Rotary Club will hold a Golf Day on 17th October, and the Lower Blue Mountains will also host a Golf Day on 24th October this year. All starters welcome!

Raymond McCluskie warned members of the dangers of accidental retina loss and damage, which can be identified by an almost unnoticeable loss of a small amount of gluey material from the eye.  Medical help should be sought immediately, or permanent blindness could result.


Happy Birthday to:

Megan Tarrant (21st)
Domenico Alvaro (23rd)

Keith Byrn (24th)
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	Fines Session Highlights


Tony used the AMP shares purchase by the NAB as his theme for the evening’s fines.


Guest Speaker
3rd September
Peter Meredith

Master Builders Assoc.
Introduced by: Brian Johnson
Thanked by: Niall King

Peter left school at the age of 16, has spent 16 years with the Master Builders Association, and now lives on the Central Coast.


The Association is 130 years old, has 5000 members and 130 employees.  It is a private organization, not a Government department. 


While the residential building sector is buoyant at the moment, the actual building industry in general is in crisis: there are only two insurance companies covering builder home warranty insurance, and, according to Peter, the very strict criteria to be able to practice their trade, forced on builders before they can get adequate insurance, is driving most builders “to the wall”.  


Peter related how the small, experienced builders are deserting the industry, leaving questions, such as: Who will carry out all future renovation work (which will inevitably come because homeowners in the near future will not be able to afford, nor want to, move house)? and Where will the apprentices of tomorrow learn their trade?
A depressing picture was painted by our guest speaker, who stressed that it was a “desperate situation”, with very little light at the end of the tunnel. 
Official Visit by Mr Bill Little, Assistant Governor


An outline of the responsibilities of AG is, at club level, to assist the President in formulating effective club goals, to monitor the club’s performance in respect to service, and to develop club leaders for service at district level.


Holding regular meetings with all club presidents and secretaries in his district to discuss strategies to meet those clubs’ goals is important for the AG.  He will be able to identify those clubs which are in need of special attention, and to suggest solutions to any issues which might be challenging a club.


Bill informed us that for a goal to work it must be achievable, challenging, shared by all, and measurable.


To be effective, our club must sustain our current membership and make that membership increase, must implement successful service projects, should support the Rotary Foundation as requested, and should develop club leaders for beyond club level.


On the other hand, our minimum commitments include paying dues on time, meeting regularly, subscribing to Rotary Down Under and/or The Rotarian, implementing service projects that address local and/or international needs and receiving visits by the Governor, Assistant Governor or other officers of Rotary International as required.


To help with these tasks, the District Governor, other Assistant Governors, District Committees, District Trainer and past District leaders are available for consultation and advice.


Similarly, on a club level, our resources include our own club committees, our members, leaders and members of other clubs, our spouses/partners and family members, past club leaders and community resources.


Finally, Bill reassured us that, whenever there arises a problem, “help is as close as the telephone”, and to keep in mind, especially, that this year the Rotary motto is “Lend a Hand”.
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	for

Meeting

Wednesday

3rd Sept.

2003



Rotarians Present 41

Apologies 11

Non apologies 6

Leave of Absence 3

Unfinancial Members 4

Raffle Prizes:

1st    Hair Dryer

(donated by Sal Tosto)

2nd Deli Products Hamper 
3rd  Bottle of Wine

4th     Dinner this Week

Raffle Winners:

1st  Angelo Franco

2nd  Ray Wilson

3rd  Domenico Alvaro

4th  Eve Dutton

Raffle Raised $225

S/Arms Raised $89.50
Meeting Closed about 7.45 pm

Extract from Email by Camille Erskine, young ballet dancer:

”So now I’ve performed!! Yeh!!! It was so much fun and I’m in a dressing room with only four other people - it is so cool. It looks out over the Vltava River, the main river of Prague. I had an absolute ball on stage and now can’t wait for the next time. I was actually laughing on stage. Now I know why I slog out in the studio, day in and day out, because when I’m on that stage there is something so incredibly magical. I managed to have a costume, yes I didn’t go naked and all was fine. I will take photos but you’ll have to wait a year for them!!!  Love from Cam”
“Only Irish coffee provides in a single glass all four essential food groups: Alcohol, caffeine, sugar and fat.” (Alex Levine)
Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (R.Y.L.A.)

The next Seminar will be held from Saturday 10th January to Saturday 17th January, 2004.  
Applications for selection must be received by Strathfield Rotary Club before the weekly meeting on Wednesday 8th October, 2003.

For more information, and application forms, contact Kevin Beltrame at a club meeting, or telephone him at home on 9746-6593.

Important Criteria for the Selection of Rotary Youth Leadership Awardees

Applicants must be 18-25 years of age.

The young person should demonstrate leadership qualities.  This is an award for youth leadership.

Applicants should be motivated to be involved in an intensive series of presentations and activities designed to enhance leadership skills.

Each youth will display an ability to comprehend sometimes complex material.

Some Other Important Points

Applicants should be sought from a range of areas, for example, local businesses, larger companies and organizations, universities and industrial employers.

Before R.Y.L.A., awardees should attend a meeting of their participating club to speak about themselves and their expectations of the Seminar, or to at least be introduced to the Rotary Club members.

Transport to and from R.Y.L.A. will be arranged by the participating Rotary Club.

N.B. It is critical that R.Y.L.A. is not used as some last resort for troubled youth.  We are not equipped to deal with these people and have no alternative other than to send them home.  This is unsatisfactory for all concerned.

Next Week’s Speaker

Rosemary Young, National Director,
“Frontier Services”
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